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    Principal’s News 

      
Parent Teacher Interviews - Monday 31 March to Friday 4 April 
 
Pymble Public School will be holding our annual Parent Teacher interviews in the coming weeks. 
 
This year, parents will make a booking for an interview through School Bytes. To make a booking, you must have access 
to the School Bytes Parent Portal. The Parent Portal can be accessed via the website -  
https://portal.schoolbytes.education/ or via the ‘School Bytes for Parents’ app on your phone.  
 
For further information on how to book an interview via School Bytes, please see the following guide: 
https://support.schoolbytes.education/hc/en-us/articles/9332994472335-Parent-Portal-Book-a-parent-teacher-interview    
 
All Class Interviews K-6 (other than 5/6R interviews) 
 
Interviews for students in all other classes will take place from Monday 31 March to Friday 4 April. Bookings will open 
from Monday 17 March at 9am and close on Friday 28 March at 3pm.  
 
5/6R Interviews only 
 
Interviews for students in 5/6R will take place from Monday 24 to Friday 28 March.  
 
Bookings will open from Wednesday 12 March at 9am and close on Friday 21 March at 3pm. 
 
Should you have any issues, please speak to your child’s class teacher or call the school office. 

Thursday, 20 March 2025                                     Term 1, Week 8 

Dates to remember: 
Term 1, 2025 

Thursday 20 March      Pulse Alive performance  

Friday 21 March      Harmony Day 

Tuesday 25 March     Zone Swimming Carnival 

Wednesday 26 March     3-6 SRC Induction Assembly 

Friday 28 March     K-2 SRC Induction Assembly 

Friday 4 & Monday 7 April     Stage 2 Geography Excursion 

Wednesday 9 April      PPS Cross Country Carnival 

Wednesday 9 April     K-6 Combined Scripture Easter service  

Friday 11 April      K-2 Easter Hat Parade  

Friday 11 April      Last day of Term  

Wednesday 30 April      Students return for Term 2 

 

 

 

https://portal.schoolbytes.education/
https://support.schoolbytes.education/hc/en-us/articles/9332994472335-Parent-Portal-Book-a-parent-teacher-interview


 

 

Executive Director Public Schools School Visit 

Last Friday Cathy Brennan, Executive Director Public Schools for the Metropolitan North Directorate briefly visited Pymble 

Public School. During her visit, Mrs Brennan visited one of our year 2 classes, 2K to observe a writing lesson which was 

being taught by their teacher, Mrs Kingston-Smith. The children in 2K have been reading the children’s book ‘Sophie Scott 

Goes South’ by Alison Lester, an informative text and learning about Antarctica in class.  

 

As part of the new English curriculum, year 2 students are being explicitly taught how to write complex and compound 

sentences which include an independent and dependent clause, subordinate conjunctions and high-level vocabulary. The 

level of teaching and learning by the students is extraordinary. The children were clearly set up to succeed and confident 

in their engagement with the lesson. Mrs Brennan was impressed with Mrs Kingston-Smith's teaching and rapport with the 

students as well as the children’s enthusiasm and engagement in the lesson. She commented that it was highly evident 

that explicit, engaging and rigorous learning and teaching is occurring at PPS.  

 

I’d like to thank Mrs Kingston-Smith for allowing the executive director to visit her classroom. I’d also like to thank Mrs 

Brennan for taking time out of her busy schedule to visit our school. 

 

                                      
 

New 2025 –2028 School Excellence Plan Parent Information Session, Thursday 27 March at 9am 

 

The school leadership team together with our teaching staff over the past six months have prepared our new 2025 – 2028 

School Plan (SEP). Our new SEP continues the school’s emphasis on high level school improvement, excellence, student 

wellbeing, student growth and attainment, community partnerships and evidenced based teaching practices.   

 

The school is holding a SEP Parent Information Session next Thursday 27 March in the school hall from 9-9.45am. During 

this session our school’s planning processes, background data analysis and strategic directions and major initiatives as 

part of our new SEP will be presented. Parents and carers will also have the opportunity to ask clarifying questions. 

 

We would like to see as many parents and carers as possible attend this parent information session. 

 

2025 NAPLAN Testing 

 

Over the past two weeks our years 3 and 5 students have undergone the National Assessment Program – Literacy and 

Numeracy (NAPLAN) online testing. The NAPLAN assessments are across the four domains of writing, reading, 

conventions of language and numeracy.  

 

Our Year 5 students’ last test was yesterday with year 3 students finishing their NAPLAN testing this Friday. NAPLAN is a 

point in time assessment and provides valuable diagnostic information on individual and groups of students. Together with 

school-based assessment data and other external data sets, NAPLAN helps to inform student achievement and importantly 

future teaching and learning plans. 

 

Bruno Diodati 
Principal      



 

 

 



 

 

                                                       

 Deputy Principal’s News 

 
School Supervision 

School supervision commences at 8.30am each day when there are teachers on duty in the playground. Students should 
not be at school before this time unless they are enrolled in POOSH or are at supervised swimming, band or music lessons. 
If you need to leave for work before 8:30am please book your child into POOSH. 

School finishes at 2:55pm and you need to collect your child/ren then or have them booked into POOSH. Students cannot 
stay in the playground and play unsupervised after 2.55pm. 

If your child is attending after school activities such as Mandarin lessons and music tuition that begins after 3pm you will 
need to organise supervision for your child until these activities begin. 

Late Arrivals  

School begins at 8.55am. We still have many students who are regularly late to school in the morning. Some of these 
students are arriving late without a parent accompanying them to the office to explain why they are late. If students are late, 
they are missing valuable learning time. This may mean that family routines have to change, and children need to be in bed 
earlier each night in order to wake up earlier in the morning. Frequent unexplained late arrivals at school are recorded on 
School Bytes. 

Below is a link to the Australian government website on the importance of family routines. 

https://raisingchildren.net.au/grown-ups/family-life/routines-rituals-relationships/family-routines 

 

 
 
 
Photographs of Students 

We are reminding parents that videoing and taking of photos of other students is not permitted. When taking photos on 
school grounds of your child during school events, other students may be inadvertently in the photo or video and permission 
has not been obtained by their parents or carers to take this. We ask that parents and carers please check any photos or 
videos that they plan to post online or on social media accounts do not contain other students, as parents and carers have 
not given permission for this.  

 
 
Jennifer Graham 
Deputy Principal 
 
 
 
 

https://raisingchildren.net.au/grown-ups/family-life/routines-rituals-relationships/family-routines


 

 

 
 

    Administration News 

 
Absences from School 
 
If your child is going to be absent from school for any reason, please either call or email the school office (pymble-
p.school@det.nsw.edu.au) detailing your child’s full name, class and reason for their absence.   
 
Application for Extended Leave (Travel) Forms 
 
As part of the NSW Department of Education’s attendance policy, parents and carers are required to apply for extended 
leave if their child is going to be absent from school for a period of 5 consecutive days or more. This does not apply for 
periods of leave due to illness. This applies to planned periods of leave which exceed 5 or more days. Parents and carers 
can apply for Extended Leave online via the School Bytes Parent Portal under the ‘Forms’ menu option. 
 
Annual School Contributions 
 
Annual school contributions have now been finalised and added to your child’s School Bytes account.  These contributions 
are charged in Term 1 each year and remain a voluntary payment. As outlined in Mr Diodati’s email earlier this week, 
children will not be disadvantaged by a family’s inability to pay school contributions.  If you require financial assistance with 
paying school contributions or the cost of a school activity or program, please contact the school to speak with Mr Diodati 
or one of our relieving Administration Managers (Mrs Weir or Mrs Frankish). 
 
 
Student Details on School Bytes 
 
Did you know that you can now view the groups your child has been allocated to in School Bytes (such as class, house and 
scripture group), as well as your child’s student email address? To view this data about your child, log into your parent 
portal, click on the ‘Dashboard’ menu and scroll to the very bottom of this page where all students in the family are listed. 
Click on the “Student Details’ link for each child and all relevant information will be displayed. 
 
 
Mrs Frankish, Mrs Weir, Mrs McCulloch, Mrs Cooper & Mrs O’Donohue    

 

mailto:pymble-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:pymble-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


 

 

 Library News  

 
Thank you to those children and parents who are returning library books before school on the day the children have their 
library lesson. With library lessons being so short it allows the children’s borrowing to occur with fewer issues.   

 

I would like to remind all parents that the day children have a lesson in the library is not the only time they are able to 
borrow. They may borrow each school day, either before school each day or at lunch (Tuesday to Thursday), if they have 
their library bag. It is good for the children not to fill their school bags too full, so spreading borrowing over more days in the 
week will allow the children to carry a lighter load each day. It also helps them to be more independent and responsible 
while also exposing them to a wider variety of books.  

 

Families who have been here for several years will be aware that the school has a subscription to World Book Online. 
This subscription is current, and the username and password that you received last year is still valid. A copy of the flyer 
with the log in details will go out to each family this week. Please be aware that the log in details are NOT to be shared 
online or with non PPS families. It provides access to not only encyclopaedia articles at a number of ability levels, but also 
eBooks and other resources your family may find interesting, fun, and useful. One of the interesting and less well-known 
features, found in the settings, is the ability to translate the encyclopaedia articles into a wide range of languages, and to 
have the article read aloud in a variety of voices.   

 

Miss Harris  
Teacher Librarian  

 



 

 

  

  ANZAC Colouring & Poster Competition News  

 
The ultimate aim of the ANZAC School Initiatives is to provide a greater understanding and awareness on the importance 
and respect of ANZAC Day. The initiatives are open to all primary school students (K-6). The winning students will be 
awarded some fantastic prizes (see entry form for details). Entry forms will be handed out by class teachers.  
  
The judging of entries will be adjudicated by a panel including delegates from Koori Kids, community Elders and some 
council delegates. Closing date is Thursday 10 April 2025, and it is anticipated that the judging will take place on 21 April.  
  
We are hoping to receive many creative entries from students. Correspondence and entries should be handed to the school 
office.   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Harmony Day – Friday 21 March 

Harmony Week celebrates Australia’s cultural diversity. It Is intended to celebrate the cohesive and inclusive nature of 
Australia and promote a tolerant and culturally diverse society. The continuing message of Harmony Week is ‘Everybody 
Belongs’.  

This year, Harmony Day will be held on Friday in week 8 (21 March). On this day, students are invited to come to school 
dressed in a traditional outfit e.g. kimono, kosovorotka etc. or dressed in orange mufti-wear. Throughout the day, students 
will be involved in a range of classroom activities celebrating inclusion and our culturally diverse society.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

School student travel information for parents and students 

School Travel Passes 
 
Students who require a School Opal card or travel pass but have not yet applied need to apply or update their details 
as soon as possible. 
 
In the Opal network, students should travel with a Child/Youth Opal card until they receive their valid School Opal 
card. If outside Greater Sydney, parents should contact their local bus operator to discuss their travel needs. 
 
Students living in rural and regional areas will receive their travel pass from their nominated transport operator. It 
may be issued via their school or be sent directly to them at home. Note: some rural and regional operators do not 
issue travel passes. Students/parents should confirm with their nominated operator if they do not receive a pass. 
  

Terms of Use 

Students using School Opal cards must tap on and tap off in line with the Opal terms of use . 
 
This includes travel within the approved times between 6.30am and 7.00pm from Monday to Friday on school days 
only. Students must use their Child/Youth Opal card for any travel outside these times. 
 
All students are required to comply with the Student code of conduct. The code of conduct aims to ensure the safety 
and well-being of school children and other passengers. It is important that parents ensure their child is aware of 
this, as failure to comply with the code of conduct can result in a suspension from travel. 
  

Mail sent from the Stakeholder Liaison Team, Customers Systems and Operations. 

  

Further information can be found at transportnsw.info/school-students 
 

Enquiries can be submitted at transportnsw.info/passes-concessions-feedback 

You’re receiving this email because you have been nominated as your school’s representative for all School Student 
Transport Scheme (SSTS) news and information. If you’d prefer not to receive these emails or nominate a different 

representative, you can manage your email preferences by clicking here. 
   

 

 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27edef4547d13674955767b2d2455583efb55ad489faf4d7549e600bbff28d35475b5a2ad7cd19df2268a213be0e881d6822621de09cacc2d18a0&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588192587%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=BfuweozgPC2NSN6EiSESVR3FMRxyc4h1K8oInXTr5w4%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27ede2bdc104baafadbc1b1ced8d5d4ad59ade421ff5fb62f209311105bd4ecfb0dc91697624a56e7e5735dad8b32b89ca454f08ab3cf82e394ec&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588220790%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=o6%2BkX27bY5HbAtF6el2oRFtOSV8tPph3eTyKJ7Kjs6k%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27ede064ee9531111c15dfa702b5abfd740e1b3a1c2426b52527e09fae1532fa0602cfec12366f4141533d1156a09db10c441beb38eda4e0aee77&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588237651%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=eFWJVGZ7y%2BGf3BAKSAs6WUnL1WjLBfHWlsGFSSGPCY0%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27ede995a7139f0962b8e31b39a0680c4a89d613834e29c000caa4e04cf12adda74e1d6c3c36a7666e6108e3604efe628f0312e97fd648d663066&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588254143%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4y8YYwkYPmnqyjl6YCSZ3zBvQN84R92XjXOT3tc9qqE%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27edeb6bdc060e8dc53c0ae78e462ed8633d821825909a8ffd407900f15accad936ddc170cff6585639ae555acbf8cc9558892f0ec54d2b4ca57d&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588270742%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4AaM%2F4S4txIyeivrCAkR9bP0tDZomm6xhMNhhojGriQ%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27ede2e423fb0446d589a684dca66f232d1fd12cf7f78ddfdd704462de65cc0235af2121963d870970ef076b7d307e0c53b01708ce544417a73b0&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588286996%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zFZULSykxp5hqvUsyelynq5wneL34rRdBU8fn%2BSTOhE%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27ede374fbdd0b199280fe7a8098f7586e97065ba3464adb971699001860df0574d3a359300a0ce4ac8100277850c4a421d88aa805da3d6a3893f&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588303111%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4WxAmn3up6js6rkx8B5kFvfLF220B1y2mkA6h1rCuH8%3D&reserved=0
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SRE & SEE News 
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  P&C News 

 

P&C News 
 

Connect with the P&C 
 

 

 

 

   

   

 
Upcoming P&C Meetings 
 
The next P&C meeting is on Wednesday, 21 May 2025 (Term 2, Week 4) at 7:30pm. 
We would like to extend the invitation to everyone in the school community. You don’t need to be a P&C member to 
attend. You may attend in-person or via Zoom.  
Please contact secretary.ppspc@gmail.com to register your interest. Zoom details and a copy of the meeting agenda will 
be sent out via email closer to the date.  
  
Meetings are usually held each term in Week 4: 
Term 3: Wednesday 13 August 2025  
Term 4 and AGM: Wednesday 5 November 2025 

 

Upcoming P&C Events 

 
Come along and connect with other PPS parents to these upcoming events: 

 
It’s time to sombrero-up at the Mum’s Fiesta!  

 
You can buy your tickets here: https://events.humanitix.com/mum-s-fiesta  

 

   

 

https://events.humanitix.com/mum-s-fiesta
http://www.facebook.com/groups/167379250010067
https://www.instagram.com/ppspandc?utm_source=ig_web_button_share_sheet&igsh=ZDNlZDc0MzIxNw==
http://ppspandc.org/
http://ppspandc.org/kindy2024
http://pymble-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
mailto:president.ppspc@gmail.com


 

 

 

 
 

 
Dads and father-figures, come along for a casual catch-up and drink: 

 

 



 

 

 

P&C Projects 

P&C are currently working on a few projects. If you have any ideas and/or would like to join in our working groups for 
the following projects, please e-mail: president.ppspc@gmail.com  

 

1️. Car Line: Exploring ways to improve the school’s car line system for safer, smoother drop-offs and pick-ups. 

 

2️. Swap Initiative: Investigating a potential program for families to exchange quality second-hand items (e.g books, 
outfits for extracurricular activities). 

 

3️.  School Supply Drive: Developing a proposal for a P&C-led initiative to collect useful classroom supplies. 

 

 

Second Hand Uniform Shop 

 
Winter is coming! In need of a uniform? We are having a winter sale:  

 

 
 
Please note that the 2nd-hand uniform shop remains open for sales every Thursday from 8:30am to 9:00am during the 
school term.  

 
Our stock is dependent on donations, so if you have uniforms you no longer need, please consider donating them by 
placing them in the white uniform recycling bin located outside the school office. We only accept PPS branded uniforms 
and for hygiene reasons we can’t accept socks or tights. Please make sure all donations are in usable condition and 
washed before they are donated.  

 
Please support this great initiative at our school and save tons of school uniforms from ending up in landfill. If you have 
any questions, you can reach out to us at 2ndhand.ppspc@gmail.com  

 

mailto:president.ppspc@gmail.com
mailto:2ndhand.ppspc@gmail.com


 

 

Promotion 

 

 
 

 
 

Grounds & Pool 
 
Calling All Green Thumbs! 
We’re looking for volunteers to help maintain our school’s vegetable patches during the holidays! If you and your family 
or friends can spare a few hours, we’d love your help with weeding and occasional mulching to keep our gardens 
thriving. 

 

Interested? Contact Fash at 0415 683 285. Your support makes a big difference! 🌿😊 

 
Join Our April 2025 Working Bee! 
We’re looking for volunteers to help with weeding, pressure cleaning, hedging, painting, and general cleanup during the 
school holidays. If you can spare around two hours, your support will make a huge difference in keeping our school 
looking its best. (confirmed dates are soon to be published!!) 

Interested in lending a hand? Get in touch—we’d love to have you on board! 😊 

 
Grounds & Pool Feedback Forum - https://forms.office.com/r/GkDRBrE7Yw  
Please use this link to submit your suggestions / feedback to the Grounds & Pool committee.  

 

 

https://forms.office.com/r/GkDRBrE7Yw


 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

   General PPS and Extracurricular News 

   

 

 



 

 

  

 

                          

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                  



 

 

PPS Christian Prayer Group 

 

Throughout the year, the PPS Christian Prayer Group meet to pray for the PPS community. The group meet on the first 

Friday of each month at 9am at PPS at the shelter area on the top playground.  If you would like to join us, please contact 

Briony Jones (brionyjones_1@hotmail.com) 

 

 

 

    Lost Property 

 

 

The Lost Property box is located in the room under the Hall, near the Band Room.  With the easing of COVID-19 

restrictions, parents are able to once again check the Lost Property box for their child’s missing items. 

To minimise items going missing, please ensure your child’s belongings are clearly labelled.  Items with NO NAME will 

be sent to the 2nd Hand Uniform shop and proceeds from these sales will be used to fund school improvements. 

 

 

 

 Uniform Shop  

 
   
With the easing of COVID-19 restrictions, the Uniform Shop is pleased to be able to welcome parents and carers back 
into the store during their normal opening hours: Tuesday 1.30pm – 4pm and Thursday 8.15am – 10.30am. 
 
The Uniform shop is also still offering contact free ordering:  
 

(1) Online ordering – www.alintaapparel.com.au 
(2) Store phone order – 0413 087 395 
(3) Contact Alinta Call Centre – 4321 0433 

 
 
 
 
 

   2nd Hand Uniform Shop  

 
The 2nd Hand Uniform shop is a P&C initiative run by volunteers and we offer a walk-in service to purchase donated 2nd 

hand uniforms. The shop is open for sales every Thursday from 8:30am to 9:00am during the school term. 

Our stock is dependent on donations, so if you have uniforms, you no longer need, please consider donating them by 

placing them in the white uniform recycling bin located outside the school office. We only accept PPS branded uniforms 

and for hygiene reasons we can’t accept socks or tights. Please make sure all donations are in usable condition and washed 

before they are donated.  

Please support this great initiative at our school and save tones of school uniforms from ending up in landfill.  

 

If you have any questions, you can reach out to us at 2ndhand.ppspc@gmail.com          
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Manly Warringah Basketball Assoc. 

MWBA Pink Ball Term 1 2025 

For Girls 7-12 Yrs who would like to learn basketball skills. Saturday 15/02-05/04 Time 1.15-2.15pm 

Northern Beaches Indoor Sports Centre 

www.trybooking.com/CXBZY 
Learn basketball skills, all kids aged 5-12yrs old, Saturday 08/02-05/04 

www.trybooking.com/CXBZS 

 

 

 Kissing Point Softball Club 

Boys & girls, all ages and skill levels welcome. Come try softball. 

Season starts May 2025, games played Saturday. 

www.kissingpointsoftball.com.au 

 

Ignite Football 

For Kids aged 7-12 at Barker College – Bowman Field 

Fun football sessions in a team-based environment. 

Ignitefootballprogram@gmail.com 

 

Turramurra United Football Club  

Registrations open now, seasons starts early April 

Bannockburn oval training Thursday nights 

https://turramurraunited.com.au/play/registration/ 

 

Gordon Football Club 

All girls & boys aged 4 and up are welcome. Season runs from April to end of August 

www.gordonfc.com.au 

Ku-Ring-Gai Cubs Rugby League 

Wanted Girls League Tag 12s,14s,16s & 18s 

Register now - Training @ Turramurra Memorial Oval 

cubsrugbyleague@gmail.com 

 

The Language Company 

Expression of Interest for Spanish classes. 

Should you be interested in your child learning Spanish, please contact Michele at The Language Company. 

www.thelanguagecompany.com.au 

enquiries@thelanguagecompany.com.au 
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